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Bulletin Announcement

My Dearest beloved Parishioners!
I am Father Peter Lubecki from Poland.  I would like to ask you for support. I am the Pastor in the Parish of St. Maximilian Kobe in Sucha na Pomorzu (north part of Poland). This is a very little community and it is not able to do the serious renovations. The people who live in this region, though very opened for the experience of faith, they have very limited financial means. I have a very important task to lead them to salvation. However, the temporal life is also important. We together would like and need to renovate that church. Though it is not old, it is very destroyed. It was built in the difficult times in Poland (during the time of communism) and the constructors did not have access to the appropriate building materials. That is why we have to face all the renovations: to pay to repair the destroyed ceiling and the renovation of doors. Unfortunately, the community cannot afford to collect all the needed money. There is also another problem: over two years ago Poland experienced very hard storms (quasi-hurricanes). They devastated a few houses in my parish – one of them totally destroyed. Our Church experienced it too. 
Hence, if I can ask you for help on 1st and 2nd  of August. This day I will be preaching in your Church online – and you because of kindness of your Diocese and Your Pastor will have a chance to help my parish during second collection.
See you soon
Fr. Peter Lubecki



